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Coming to Highland Perthshire to be a part of the 
Blair Atholl Jamborette is a fantastic opportunity 
and I can tell that you are all going to make the 
most of that.  There are activities and events on 
offer for all but most importantly, there is fun to be had and friendships to be made which may last a lifetime.  

The volunteer staff have been working hard for the past 5 days to build the Scouting village you see around you. It’s 
amazing to think that Target Park was an empty field only a few days ago.  

We have 84 patrols from across Scotland on site and have already been joined by a patrol from Northern                        
Ireland.  Tomorrow we see the arrival of overseas guests from 13 countries and I’m certain that you will make them    
welcome as they have travelled far to an unfamiliar place. A smile, a handshake and a bit of chat about yourself goes a 
long way. A language barrier can be overcome with a few hand signals, gestures and a maybe even your favourite      
translation app! The friendships that you make on this ‘field of dreams’ will last for a lifetime.  

As one of the first large scale Scouting events in Scotland and the first International Scouting event in the UK since the 
pandemic began, I know that the experience might feel overwhelming for some. Don’t worry if that’s how you feel, there 
are excellent staff on the Subcamps and our welfare team are there to support you.  

You are now part of a tradition that extends back to 1946 when the first camp was held, meaning you are now part of the 
Blair Atholl family.  It’s your enthusiasm that will make the Jamborette special for you and many others and I hope that 
this will be your first two weeks of many spent in the grounds of Blair Atholl Castle.  

Make sure you take time to look after yourself, stay safe in the sun, get enough sleep, eat well, wash your hands often 
and if you feel unwell, let the Subcamp staff know.  

When I met you at the gate, I asked you to stop me and tell me your favourite part about the camp when we meet.  I 
hope that I get to hear from as many of you as possible.   

Remember to follow @BAJamborette.  

Colin Peters 
Blair Atholl Camp Chief 
Scouts Scotland 

As Camp Chief I am delighted to welcome you 
here to the 38th Scottish International Patrol 
Jamborette. It is an absolutely glorious day and 
it was fantastic to meet you all in person when 
you arrived at the camp at the beginning of 11 
days of adventure and activity.  
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Framing the scene with the Scottish and Northern Ireland arrivals 
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The team at Kaboom 

are in need of empty 

2 ltr plastic juice bot-

tles.  If you can help 

please drop into the 

base.  Kaboom can be 

found in the second 

pod of the left hand 

wing of the Kastle.  Thanks! 

Love troubles?  

Bossy PL?  

Subcamp staff nippin’ yer 

heid?  

Something keeping you 

awake at night?     

 

Spill the tea to your Kamp 

Auntie Aggie!   

 

Am ready and waitin’ to gie you a wee helping hand 

tae sort oot all your problems.   

You can drop me an email at 

katle.kurrent.news@gmail.com 

Please use Dear Auntie Aggie as the subject header 

so your email comes tae me.3 

Thanks dearies xx    

STAY HYDRATED 

WEAR A HAT 

USE YOUR SUN 

CREAM 

LOOK OUT FOR EACH 

OTHER 

SEEK SHADE 

PROTECT THE 

GINGERS 

Weathe



Pre-edition Monday 18th July 2022 

www.jamborette.org.uk 

#KastleKurrents 


